
  

Every student can LEARN, just not on the same day, or the same way. 

 

 

 
 

David D. Porter School is a 2020 recipient of the National Blue Ribbon Schools award 
 

 

November 18, 2020 

 
Dear Families, 

 

This afternoon, the mayor and chancellor announced a temporary transition to 

remote learning for all students as of Thursday, November 19, 2020. 
 

Our school has been preparing for this for some time, our teachers have made 

packets in anticipation of a transition, we have worked closely with the students 
exhibiting technology issues to resolve them, and we will be here tomorrow to 

continue handing out resources. 

 
Tomorrow, blended-remote students will follow their schedules similar to Election 

Day. Remote only students are not affected by this transition. Teachers will explicitly 

post information and schedules to ensure all students attend synchronous lessons 
during the day. If you need specific support, please know you can email the teachers 

at any time, just to be mindful they may not see the email until their office hours or 

prep time later in the day. The school will continue to have breakfast and lunch 
available between 9am-noon. 

 

The main office will be open from 8:30am-2:00pm.  
 

Please continue to follow the news, our schools’ Twitter or the teacher’s Google 

classroom for updates. 
 

While so many things are uncertain, please know we have been preparing for this 

and we got this! 
 

Stay well, wear a mask, and keep physical distance as much as possible. 

 
Sincerely, 
Laura Avakians     

Principal 
    
 


